
PALOS TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING 
10802 S. ROBERTS ROAD 

PALOS HILLS, ILLINOIS 60465 
 

AUGUST 26, 2024 – 6:30 P.M. 
 

 
Call to Order and Roll Call 
 
The Palos Township Meeting of the Township Board was called to order by 
Supervisor Schumann in the Township Hall, 10802 S. Roberts Road, Palos Hills, 
Illinois at 6:30 P.M. Roll call was taken by the Clerk of Palos Township, Jane Nolan. 
Present were Trustees Abuzir, Jeanes, Riley by telecommunication, Woods, 
Supervisor Schumann and Highway Commissioner Adams. 
 
Supervisor Schumann moved that Trustee Riley attend the meeting by 
telecommunication. Trustee Woods seconded the motion. Roll call was taken. 
Ayes: Trustees Abuzir, Jeanes and Woods, Supervisor Schumann. Nays: Motion 
carried. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Supervisor Schumann led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Officials present:   Palos Township 
 
   Clerk Jane Nolan 
   Assessor Robert Maloney 
 
   City of Palos Hills 
 
   Treasurer Ken Nolan 
   Alderman Michael Lebarre 
  
 
Others present: Attorney Caitlin Frenzer and Administrative Assistant, Road 

and Bridge District (Palos) Karyn Kutka, and Dr. Mazen Barakat. 



  
Recognitions/ Proclamation/Presentations/Communications 
 
There were no Recognitions/Proclamations/Presentations or Communications  
at this meeting. 
 
Reports of and Communications from Township Officials 
 

A. Supervisor/Treasurer 
 
Supervisor Schumann reported that this is a quiet time at the township. 
The office is doing well, and it is very busy at the Health Service with all of 
the students coming in as school has begun. Supervisor Schumann stated 
that the township sponsored a resident family, in need, for clothes for the 
children for back to school and other things necessary as the school year 
begins. There is a couple from Palos Heights who have contributed to the 
General Assistance food pantry for many, many years. Their generous 
donations have allowed us to do whatever we need to do to help residents 
in need. The family also had the resources of the community at their 
disposal. Since school has started the backpack and school supply programs 
are underway and doing well. 
 

B. Trustees 
 
Trustee Abuzir 
 
Trustee Abuzir reported the Cholesterol and Health Service fees for the 
month of June, including the fees for non-residents, are as follows: 
 
 Cholesterol    $ 180.00 
 Health Service Fees      430.00 
 Non-resident fee         40.00 
 
 Total:     $ 650.00 

   
  She will have the totals for the above for July and August at the next 
meeting. 



 
Trustee Jeanes 
 
She has no report, but we have been asked to partner, with our food 
pantry, by Marquette Bank. A representative from the Bank is coming here 
for Bingo and can talk to Megan. 
 
Trustee Jeanes has nothing to report on the upcoming township re-
decorating at this point. 
 
Trustee Woods 
 
Trustee Woods stated that he had no report for the Board. 
 
He just received a text from Trustee Riley who joined the meeting at this 
point. 
 
Trustee Riley 
 
Trustee Riley stated that he had no report from the Board. 
 

C.  Highway Commissioner Adams 
 
Highway Commissioner Adams stated that the Highway Commissioners’   
Meeting in East Peoria in August was fabulous! The building was beautiful, 
and   the rooms were like suites. They had the best attendance. He 
attended good sessions for Highway Commissioners. President Jerry 
Crabtree of TOI had good things to say about the conference. There was an 
excellent presentation concerning the Highway Districts receiving motor 
fuel tax money. Gene’s office received a volume of information concerning 
this from Tim Peters who is on a state motor vehicle committee. 

 
They can get motor fuel tax money for sidewalks. Mr. Peter’s told the 
Highway Commissioners that this is what you can do, and how you can do 
it. Highway Commissioner Adams also stated that they had a large number 
of people with displays. The businesses that supported this program 



donated so much money that the Highway Commissioners Association was 
able to donate three six thousand ($6000) scholarships to TOI for students. 
 
Commissioner Adams discussed the idea concerning the elimination of a 
highway commissioner. There would have to be a vote by the residents to 
eliminate the township. The consolidation of townships does not eliminate 
the Highway Commissioners. There were 64 more Highway Commissioners 
attending this meeting this year. 
 
Highway Commissioner Adams stated that the weeds in his township area 
are much heavier due to increased rain. He briefly discussed the recent bad 
storms that caused so much harm to trees, homes, structures, etc.  
 

D. Clerk 
 
1. Palos Hills Fireworks Saturday, August 31, 2024, 6:30 pm, Open 5:15 pm 

Fireworks at Moraine Valley. 
 
Clerk Nolan announced the Palos Hills Fireworks display for 2024 that 
was cancelled on July 14, 2024 due to strong weather in the area. It will 
take place on Saturday, August 31, 2024 at Moraine Valley College 
campus. It will open at 6:20 pm and the fireworks will begin at 8:15 pm. 
Please bring your own chairs. 

 
2. Palos Park Parade Saturday, September 21, 2024. 9:30 Line up, 11:00 am 

Start. 
 
Clerk Nolan reported that the Palos Park Parade will take place on 
Saturday, September 21, 2024. The line up for the parade begins at 9:30, 
am and the parade will start at 11:00 am 
 

E. Attorney 
 
Attorney Caitlin Frenzer stated she had no report for the Board. 

 
Consent Calendar 
 



A. Approval of Palos Township Board Meeting Minutes, July 22, 2024 
 

B. Audit and Approval of Town Fund Bills and Warrants Dated September 
1, 2024 

C. Audit and Approval of Road and Bridge Fund Bills and Warrants Dated 
September 1, 2024 
 

D. Approval of General Assistance Fund Bills Dated September 1, 2024 
 
Trustee Woods moved to approve the Palos Township Board Meeting Minutes of 
July 22, 2024, the Audit and Approval of Town Fund Bills and Warrants Dated 
September 1, 2024, the Audit and Approval of the Road and Bridge Rund Bills and 
Warrants Dated September 1, 2024, and the Approval of the General Assistance 
Funds Dated September 1, 2024. Trustee Jeanes seconded the motion. Roll call 
was taken. Ayes: Trustees Abuzir, Jeanes, Riley and Woods, Supervisor Schumann. 
Nays: None. Motion carried 5-0.  
 
Action on Items Removed from Consent Calendar  
 
There was no action on Items Removed from the Consent Calendar. 
 
Legislation and Action Items 
 

A. Ratification of One Time Salary Increase for Assistant Assessor. 
 
Supervisor Schumann explained that this was discussed at the last 
Board Meeting. Attorney Caitlin Frenzer had suggested that the best 
way to do the one-time salary Increase for the assistant assessor will be 
to place it in her salary. The assistant assessor will receive her extra 
salary increase within her salary over the remainder of the final pay 
periods this year. The amount which will be divided up for her will be 
$2500.00. This is a one-time occurrence by the Palos Township Board. 
 
Supervisor Schumann moved to approve the Ratification of the One 
Time Salary Increase for Assistant Assessor. Trustees Abuzir seconded 
the motion. Roll call was taken. Ayes: Trustees Abuzir, Jeanes, Riley and 
Woods, Supervisor Schumann. Nays: None. Motion carried 5-0. 



 
B. RESOLUTION NO. 2024-R-08 A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE 

APPOINTMENT OF MICHAEL LEBARRE AS A TRUSTEE OF THE NORTH 
PALOS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT BOARD OF TRUSTEES. 
 
Supervisor Schumann explained that Marge Hodek, Trustee of the 
North Palos Fire Protection District passed away suddenly. This left a 
position open at North Palos. The position appeared for a certain 
amount of time on our website for residents to apply for the position. 
There were only two applicants. One lived in Palos Heights which was 
not in the Fire District of North Palos, and the other was Alderman 
Michael Lebarre, of Palos Hills. 
 
Trustee Woods moved to approve RESOLUTION NO. 2024-08 A 
RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE APPOINTMENT OF MICHAEL LEBARRE 
AS A TRUSTEE OF THE NORTH PALOS FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT 
BOARD OF TRUSTEES. Trustee Jeanes seconded the motion. Roll call 
was taken. Ayes: Trustees Abuzir, Jeanes, Riley and Woods, Supervisor 
Schumann. Nays: None. Motion carried 5-0. 
 

Other Business for Discussion Only 
 
Clerk Nolan reported that before November 20, 2024, the Board must do an 
Ordinance or Resolution for a salary increase. If there is to be an increase it must 
be done by this date. I there is no increase nothing needs to be done. 
 
She asked if the Board had any ideas as to what they would like to do concerning 
the salary increase. It will have to be done at our October Board meeting. 
 
Supervisor Schumann said we should collect evidence about the salary increase 
and there will be another discussion and a final vote at the October meeting. 
 
Assessor Maloney discussed all the responsibilities of the Assessor’s Office, and 
he had some input about the salary of the Assessor. All salary increases are 
considered on the positions within the township. This will be discussed at the next 
meeting. 
 



Citizens Wishing to Address the Board 
 
Alderman Lebarre thanked the township trustees for appointing him to the North 
Palos Fire Protection Board. 
 
He also stated he feels the assistant assessor at Palos Township does an excellent 
job for the residents. Alderman Lebarre then reported that the next Field of 
Honor will be in 2025 and will be sponsored by the Palos Lions. 
 
The Palos Lions Club is having their 75th Anniversary on October 23, 2025. 
 
Supervisor Schumann explained the first community-based Leo Lions Club for 
Young Lions was sworn in at the Palos Lions Club last meeting. A big thank you 
goes to Gina Narcisco who was instrumental in the formation of this club. 
 
Executive Session (if determined necessary) 
 
There was no motion made to enter Executive Session. 
 
Action on Items from Executive Session (If any) 
 
There was no action on items from Executive Session. 
 
Adjournment 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, Supervisor Schumann asked 
for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Supervisor Schumann moved to adjourn the  
meeting at 7:14 P.M. Trustee Woods seconded the motion. The motion  
was passed unanimously. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
  
Jane A. Nolan 
Clerk 
 
Palos Township 


